
From: Heather Bulwinkle
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: addison farms planned Infrastructure and Final Development Plans
Date: Monday, September 12, 2022 1:27:08 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

September 12, 2022

Ms. Mccloskey,

This letter is a repeat of my earlier letter, but I feel it captures my thoughts on this proposed
development by Addison Farms. (As a side note, will there be any "farms" left?) Driving
through Delaware county, just this morning, we see more land cleared for development. I
don't know for sure, but I doubt any of it is for low-income housing. The idea of putting a
major road directly behind existing houses makes no rational sense.

Thank you so much,

Heather Bulwinkle
985 Executive Boulevard
Delaware, Ohio 43015

August 17, 2022

Dear City Council,

I cannot state enough how upsetting it is to see a developer plan to build a major roadway
right behind people's homes, and not see enough push-back from the city. As a neighborhood,
we have asked for at least a two-hundred foot distance between the back of our properties to
the planned roadway. Instead, according to the plans we have had access to, it is much less.
This is if one can even glean a correct number from the plans. Why does one plan seem to
measure to the middle of the road? Why in the world is Addison allowed to plan to place a
major road closer to existing properties?

Then there are the other issues regarding pollution (air, land, noise, light, etc.), lower property
values, and the dismissal of the tearing down of an established forest and what this will do to
the land and animals. The past few evenings we have seen an owl perching on the trees. Does
it live in that forest? Has an environmental study been done? What about the watershed?
How will pollution affect that? Why is a developer allowed to change things forever?

Please, act to support the existing citizens of this city & not a developer clearly not caring
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about any of these issues (and others). We have signed petitions, sent letters, attended
meetings, and asked important questions. It certainly feels it is all for naught. I cannot tell you
how disgusted and disappointed I am. The thought that a developer is allowed to do all this
damage and walk away, while receiving a TIF, is mind-blowing and heart-wrenching.

Thank you very much,
Heather Bulwinkle
985 Executive Boulevard
Delaware, Ohio 43015



From: Stacy B. Chaney
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: public comment - 9/12/2022 - Ordinance 22-83
Date: Monday, September 12, 2022 2:04:11 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

Members of Delaware City Council,
I apologize for the multiple emails today, but it seemed the most appropriate way to address
the disparate issues on the agenda tonight.

Please vote "no" on the Addison Farms plan.

When we left the meeting in February, it was clear to me that the majority of Council was not
comfortable with the proximity of Merrick Parkway to properties on Pinecrest. This distance
has not increased. For the sake of these citizens, please redress.

Thank you,
Stacy Chaney-Blankenship,
943 Executive Blvd, Delaware, OH 43015
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From: Linsey Griffith
To: Elaine McCloskey
Subject: Public Comment Addison Infrastructure Plan
Date: Monday, September 12, 2022 1:27:09 PM

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization.

We are writing our honored council to diligently ask them to send the Addison infrastructure
plan back to the developer for a third reading and requested adjustments. We are asking the
Council not to accept the plan until it matches the plan that was promised to the community in
the spring, until it protects the boundaries of at least 120 yards from the existing property lines
along Executive Blvd, and until it limits the crossing of the stream to protect our waterways.
We are also concerned about the provisions for water retention ponds and storm water runoff.
The ponds presented do not appear to be adequate to manage the same amount of stormwater
as the small marsh lands and small forests currently do- and we currently deal with problems
of standing water. The proposal must address the current issues and provide management for
potential issues caused by the removal of the trees and marshlands and by the interruption of
the stream flow. 

Thank you for your time, dedication, and diligence. 

Linsey Griffith 
419 Taylor Ave
Delaware, Ohio 43015
-- 
Linsey Griffith CD(DONA), CLC, HBCE, LCCE, SBCPE, PE. 

937-205-3301
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